
VIVA Institute of Management & Research 

Activity Report 

Name of the Activity: Induction Program  

Batch 2023-2025 

Date: Saturday, 16th September 2023 

Time: 10.00 AM 

Venue: 

Seminar Hall, VIVA Institute of Management & 

Research 

Total No. of Participants: 71 

Brief Information about the Activity 

Topic of the Activity  

Induction Program (Batch 2023-2025) 

Objectives  

The objective of the session was to welcome the new batch and create a space for free 

communication, as well as showcasing the diversity of the country. 

Outcomes  

Students were familiarized with the curriculum, expectations, and resources available to 

support their studies. The program also helped students connect with faculty, staff, and 

fellow students, fostering a sense of community and collaboration. Ultimately, the 

induction program ensured that MMS students have a smooth transition into their program 

and are well-prepared to succeed academically and professionally. 

Description in few words  

VIVA Institute of  Management and Research, "On 16th September 2023, like every year 

was all geared up for the new batch to take on the academic session 2023-24.  

The session was graced by Hon. Dr. Hiresh Luhar and The convener of the Programme, Prof. 

Lalit Patil. The Programme was started by Saraswati Vandana and "Deep Prajwalan", as it 

symbolizes the removal of darkness and the spreading of knowledge and wisdom. After the 



welcoming session, Dr.Hiresh Luhar with his encouraging speech brought instant applause 

from the students.  

The program began with an orientation session by Dr. Lalit Patil where students were 

welcomed to the program, introduced to the faculty, and provided with an overview of the 

program's curriculum, academic expectations, grading policies, and important deadlines. 

Students also received information about student services, such as career services, 

counseling, and academic support resources. 

In addition to the academic and logistical information, the event also include social events 

and activities that helped students get to know each other and build a sense of community. 

To encourage students of FYMMS (Sem I), FYMMS (Sem II) students had organised few 

management games.  

The program came to an end with the teaching and non-teaching staff introducing 

themselves. This broke the final ice between the students and the staff and the whole session 

was concluded by choosing the Mr. Fresher and Miss Fresher of 2023-24 based on their 

overall performances and Question & Answer round. 
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